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ACCESS INFO EUROPE

Esperanza Zambrano, 

Subdirectora General de Propuestas Normativas y Documentación Parlamentaria

Ministerio de la Presidencia

Complejo de la Moncloa, Avda. Puerta de Hierro, s/n

28071 Madrid 

Tuesday, 10 April 2012

Dear Esperanza Zambrano,

We are writing to you from Access Info Europe and Ecologistas en Acción to urge the Spanish government to take a clear position in favour of greater transparency in the EU, and to invite the government to make public its position on the specific proposals that have been put forward in the context of the revision of the EU Regulation regarding public access to European Parliament, Council and Commission documents (1049/2001), which is currently being debated in the EU Council's Working Party on Information. 

Spain is making important progress on the national level with the adoption of a transparency law, and so we believe that now would be the ideal moment to translate this commitment to transparency and public access to information to the European Union level. This is why we are asking you to take a position in favour of strengthening the right of access to EU documents, as established by Article 15 of the Treaty on the Functioning of the European Union.

A series of Member States have already made public their position on the future reform of 1049/2001: Austria, Denmark, Estonia, Finland, Malta, the Netherlands, the United Kingdom. We call on the Spanish government to make public its position, and in particular, to address the following key issues:

· the definition of a document, including access to databases

· the possibility of including new exceptions, to give special protection to documents related to: selection procedures, competition cases, court proceedings, and infringement proceedings

· aligning Regulation 1049 with the Aarhus Convention

· the balance between the protection of personal privacy and public access to documents

· access to Member State documents

· access to legal opinions (in particular those emanating from the legal services of the EU institutions)

In addition, we invite the government to begin a meaningful dialogue with civil society with the aim of defining proposals that would improve the transparency of the European Union. At a minimum, we urge the government to reject any proposals that would have the effect of weakening the current regulation.

Lastly, we would like to bring to your attention a european campaign about the reform of Regulation 1049. It consists of 20 civil society demands to protect and improve the right of access to EU documents. Since Access Info Europe launched the campaign on 7 March 2012, as of today it has been endorsed by 72 NGOs (22 of them based in Spain), 3 Information Commissioners, 7 Civil Society Coalitions representing 349 organisations, and 13 individuals. 

I look forward to hearing from you.
Yours Sincerely,

Helen Darbishire
Executive Director, Access Info Europe
helen@access-info.org

Samuel Martín Sosa
International Section coordinator, Ecologistas en Acción
internacional@ecologistasenaccion.org
